
Support Address:  

 Heartbeat International Missions PO Box 
1941  Elizabethton, TN 37644 

 423-707-5468 

 heartbeatteam@aol.com 

Field Address: 

 Faith Bible Baptist Church 

53 Traok Kandal Village, Srae Thmei Com-
mune, Rolea Bíer District, Kampong 
Chhnang City, Cambodia 

Mailing Address: 

 PO Box 0440 Kampong Chhnang City, 
Cambodia 

Contact us: 

 aaronarenasantonio@yahoo.com 

 (855) 15812019 

Answered Prayer: 

 Trip to the Philippines 

Church Prayer Requests: 

 Printer 

 Fence Project Completion ($7,000) 

 3 Air conditioner for the church 
(2.5hp, $929 each) 

 Van ($28,000) and Scooter ($2,400) 
(Church Vehicle) 

 Dirt Project Completion ($25, 1 dump 
truck) 

 God’s protection 

 More souls to be saved 

 Church Members’ growth numerically 
and spiritually 

 Church Complete Facilities 

 Good health (Family and Church) 

Personal Prayer Request: 

 US Visa for the whole family 

 Health Insurance for our Whole family 

 Yearly Cambodian Visa for our whole 
family ($300 each) 

        

 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 

 I pray this leƩer finds you in good health and high spirits. As we approach the holiday season, I 

want to extend my hearƞelt wishes for a blessed Christmas and a New Year filled with hope and joy. My 

family and our ministry in Cambodia are deeply grateful for your conƟnued prayers and generous sup-

port. Your partnership means so much to us, and we are truly thankful for the impact you’ve helped us 

make here.  

 We are delighted to share that in October, we were able to provide bags, complete sets of 

school supplies, uniforms, and slippers to deserving students. This iniƟaƟve has been a tremendous 

blessing to their families and has made a significant impact on the students themselves. By meeƟng 

these essenƟal needs, we have seen an encouraging boost in their moƟvaƟon, allowing them to focus 

more on their studies and strive for greater success. 

 

  

 

 

  

  

 

 

 As I shared in our previous report, Maly is a candidate for bapƟsm, and we are overjoyed to 

announce that her eldest son and daughter have also made the decision to be bapƟzed. We bapƟzed 

them at the pond in our church yard. They joined four other students who have been faithfully aƩend-

ing our church for the past year. Praise the Lord for this beauƟful expression of faith and commitment. 

 



 As I also menƟoned in our previous report, we had hoped to travel to the Philippines for my brother’s wedding, where I had 
the honor of being the officiaƟng minister. We are deeply grateful to God, as He has provided us with the necessary funds for our 
enƟre family to purchase our plane Ɵckets. This has been made possible through the generosity of kind-hearted individuals who an-
swered God’s call. By His grace, the wedding was a beauƟful success, and we are also excited to take this opportunity to spend Christ-
mas and New Year in the Philippines with loved ones.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Due to our upcoming trip to the Philippines, we held our Christmas celebraƟons early at our church in Cambodia. It was a 
joyful Ɵme of fellowship as we shared simple giŌs with everyone, while also taking a moment to reflect on the greatest giŌ of all—the 
giŌ of salvaƟon that God has so generously given us. It was a meaningful occasion, reminding us of the true reason for the season and 
the abundant blessings we have in Christ. 

 


